
HVR GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING
December 12, 2009        9:00 a.m.

H.V.R.P.O.A. Clubhouse

PROPOSED AGENDA

Verification of Quorum
Call to Order

Pledge of Allegiance
Introduction of First Time Attendees

Introduction of Board Members
Approval of Minutes of March Meeting

Treasurer’s Report
Unfinished Business:

New Business:
Adjournment

This is a proposed agenda and is subject to change.  
Proxy forms are available from the business office 
during regular business office hours or by mail or fax.

PLEASE NOTE:  ALL old proxy forms are obsolete; 
please stop by the office to pick up the new form if you 
wish to appoint a proxy for one or all future meetings.

After completing the form, take it to the business office
to have a copy made for HVR records; then deliver the 
original of the proxy form to the person named thereon.  
Credentials check-in procedures require that the 
original of the proxy form be shown.  Individual 
members may hold only four (4) proxies each.

Absentee ballots will be available for pick up, by mail or  
by fax on December 7.  When requesting an absentee 
ballot, keep in mind that due to time constraints all 
matters to be voted upon might NOT be included on the 
form.  Occasionally matters arise after the absentee 
ballots have been prepared; therefore, proxies should 
be seriously considered rather than absentee ballots.

Anyone wishing to have an issue brought before a 
general membership meeting is asked to present the 
request to the association president at least five days 
prior to the meeting to allow the Board to thoroughly 
investigate the matter in question.

* * * * * * * *

This newsletter is being delivered via e-mail from
highlights7600@att.net.   If you have any problems or 
questions, please email me at that email address or 
call me at 956/584-9115.  Printed copies of the 
newsletter will also be available at the office.  Informa-
tion may also be sent to hvr78572@yahoo.com.

       Sandi Kienast, Editor

* * * * * * * *

NOTICE !!

PLEASE pick up your revised dues statement at the 
business office.  Also, please check the current park 
directory to make sure your information is correct; the 
office is preparing to print new directories in January 
and would like all information to be current.  Update 
forms are avail- able in the plastic file rack on the office 
counter.

* * * * * * * *

A-T-T-E-N-T-I-O-N !!

N-E-W Office Fax Number
210/401-4336

♫     ♫    ♪    ♫     ♫    ♪    ♪    ♫     ♪    ♫

You are invited ....

to attend “Mother Goose Christmas Surprise” 
presented by the boys and girls of Flores 

Elementary School on Wednesday, December 16, 
2009,

at  9:00 a.m. at the Clubhouse.  
Refreshments will be served.

“HIDDEN HIGHLIGHTS”
The Official Publication of Hidden Valley Ranch Property Owners’ Association

Volume XII, Issue 2
December, 2009

WORKING TOGETHER WE CAN MAKE HVR THE BEST PARK IN THE VALLEY !!
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H-I-G-H-L-I-G-H-T-S OF MINUTES OF
NOVEMBER GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Saturday, November 14. 2009

The meeting was called to order with 302 members 
present; number required for a quorum was 284.

Treasurer’s Report as of October 31, 2009, was read by 
Bud Remington as follows:  Checking account balance 
$12,221.25; money market operating account balance 
$35,445.02; and money market reserve account 
balance $67,127.24.  

The office will not accept any bills larger than $20.00.  
Last February Tom Forbish filled out some paperwork 
to seek a tax refund from the former H.V.R. utility 
provider, which resulted in a refund $9,600.00.  When 
H.V.R. changed utility providers there was an early 
cancellation charge of $6,000.00; to date we have 
saved $5,713.00 on electricity charges.  However, the 
year-to-date electricity expense was $32,828.00; the 
2008 electricity expense was $29,415.00 for the same 
period.  (Ken Sutter will review the electricity bills to try 
to determine the reason they are so much higher than 
expected.)

H.V.R. has been paying sales tax since 2002.  The State 
of Texas recommends that we give a receipt for all 
sales made and indicate the amount of sales tax.  The 
association must abide by the state laws.  The cash 
registered purchased this summer is only a tool to 
make it easier to calculate the amount of tax owed to 
the state.  Paper receipts may be used instead.

Last March H.V.R. received a letter from the park insur-
ance carrier advising of the Virginia Baker Law, which 
states that even though the swimming pool is privately 
owned guests are allowed to use it and, therefore, 
H.V.R. must follow the provisions of the law.   Anyone 
wishing to read the full particulars may ask to see it at 
the business office. 

Bids were requested in regard to necessary swimming 
pool repairs.  Hamlin pools was the low bidder; the cost 
to repair the drains in the pool was $1,500.00; the hot 
tub repairs were $1,450.00; the outer plaster inside the
pool was repaired at a total cost of $2,750.00.

An I.R.S. audit was conducted on November 10 with 
Tom Forbish assisting Bud Remington.  The agent 
determined that some events held at H.V.R. were 
subject to federal revenue tax because they are open to 
the general public.  The park non-profit status regarding 
taxes on revenue is subject only to members.  As a 
result Tom Forbish volunteered his time to complete 
the required forms which resulted in a tentative tax 

due of approximately $900.00 plus interest and 
penalty.  The audit was triggered by a Form 4720 filed 
with the regular 990 in 2005 which indicated no 
income.

Since H.V.R. has not had a dues increase for several 
years, expenses have risen and a cushion should be 
held in reserve for major repairs, it was decided by the 
Board, that dues should increase to $350.00 annually 
effective January 2, 2009.

It was announced that the Board has met with the 
collection attorney recommended by Mr. Ochoa.  Addi-
tional documentation is required before commencing 
with the collection and will be provided by Mr. Ochoa.

Clarification was requested regarding the expenditures 
in the billiard hall.  It was explained that general main-
tenance is considered repair so that replacement isn’t 
necessary and capitol improvement is replacement.

The election of directors to fill the unexpired terms of 
Mike Coon and Ann Neuenschwander was held.  Connie 
Mader was nominated to be on the ballot to replace 
Mike Coon along with Marvin Rahn.  Roy Sexton and 
Judy Lungo were on the ballot to replace Ann Neuen-
schwander.  Members were instructed to vote.

Election tally results:

Director term ending January 2010:  Roy Sexton 185 
votes, Judy Lungo 123 votes; winner Roy Sexton.
Director term ending January 2011:  Marvin Rahn 160 
votes, Connie Mader 141 votes; winner Marvin Rahn.

A motion was made and seconded as follows:  “The 
officers/directors may determine any necessary annual 
assessment approved by the officers/directors.  After 
the board has made this determination the proposal 
should be put to a vote of the general membership”.   
The parliamentarian stated that notice of proposed 
bylaw amendments must be given prior to voting on the 
amendments.  It was then ruled by the parliamentarian 
that the amendment was in direct conflict with the 
covenants and, therefore, invalid. 

The Parliamentarian explained that covenants require 
the Board to levy and collect the dues, not the bylaws  
and the covenants supersede the bylaws in this case.

A motion was made and seconded that none of the 
dues increase monies be spent without membership 
approval.  Since several members had left the meeting 
a quorum was lost and since, according to the bylaws, a 
quorum must be present to conduct all legal business, 
no action was taken on the motion.
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H-I-G-H-L-I-G-H-T-S OF MINUTES OF
BOARD OF DIRECTORS SPECIAL MEETING

Saturday, October 31, 2009

Motions made, seconded and carried:
>>To retain a local collection attorney in regard to the 
collection of monies owed by John Wardell resulting 
from the lawsuit.  (The Board will follow through imme-
diately with the collection attorney on this matter.) 

* * * * * * * *

HIGHLIGHTS OF MINUTES OF
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

Monday, November 3, 2009

General Information and announcements:
>>No progress in regard to the swimming pool lift;
>>New chairs for the Clubhouse will be shown at the 
December general membership meeting;
>>Several new recruits are needed to join the Heart 
Rangers and CPR training will be required;
>>The office computer needs to be replaced or 
upgraded;
>>Discussion was held in regard to the formation of a 
Rules Violation Enforcement Committee to assist the 
Board and the Architectural Committee following a 
meeting with the park attorney  regarding proper 
procedures to follow to enforce the subdivision 
covenants.  Violators will have ten days to correct the 
violation in question; if violators refused to take 
corrective measures, they will then have ten days to 
contact the Dispute Committee.  Following a 
determination by the Dispute Committee, a registered 
letter should be sent to the violator; thereafter the 
matter should be turned over to the park attorney for 
legal action.
>>The park attorney is checking with the county in 
regard to new “homeowner association” laws recently 
enacted by the State of Texas.

Motions made, seconded and carried:
>>To provide up to $300.00 for training new recruits for 
the Heart Ranger program;
>>To sell the javelina trap to John Gaddis for $125.00 
with the understanding that H.V.R. can borrow it at any 
time if needed;
>>To have the swimming pool open from 8:00 a.m. to 
1:00pm for planned activities such as exercise class 
and open from 1:00 p.m. to 1:00 a.m. for the 
enjoyment of all members with no group activities 
scheduled during this time, except that water volleyball 
which is held on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 1:00-
3:00 p.m. is an exception because this activity is 
grandfathered in;

>>To approve the appointment of Lucy Cagler to chair 
the Tuesday morning “Coffee Talks”;
>>To approve the appointment of Bob Dudeck to chair 
the Rules Violation Enforcement Committee.

Motion made, seconded and failed:
>>To deny the request of Wanda McGill to have coed 
water aerobics on Mondays and Thursdays from 4:00-
5:00 p.m.

The meeting adjourned at 9:45 a.m. to go into closed 
session.  The meeting reconvened at 10:20 a.m.

Motion made, seconded and carried;
>>To approve raising the dues to $350.00 annually 
effective January 2, 2010.

* * * * * * * *

H-I-G-H-L-I-G-H-T-S OF MINUTES OF
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

Friday,  November 13, 2009

General Information and announcement:
>>Mel and Shirley Keszler will be in charge of coffee 
and donuts for the monthly membership meetings;
>>Janet Hinds will chair the Credential Committee and 
Wanda McGill will chair the Tally Committee;
>>New chairpersons are needed for the Entertainment 
Committee and the Dance Committee; Vern Frazer will 
chair the Friday night jam with Bill Scott’s assistance;
>>Presentation requests were discussed; interest 
sheets will be posted at the Clubhouse.

Motion made, seconded and carried:
>>To approve payment in the amount of $65.00 to 
have the office computer cleaned and updated by a 
computer technician and add additional ram and to 
purchase an external hard drive.

* * * * * * * *

H-I-G-H-L-I-G-H-T-S OF MINUTES OF
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

Friday, November 20, 2009

General information and announcements:
>>Bob Dudeck will chair the Rules Violation Enforce-
ment Committee.
>>Additional volunteers are need for the Maintenance 
Committee;
>>A request to provide a lift chair in the men’s shower 
was made and will be investigated;
>>Attorney Ochoa has advised the Board that several 
new laws regarding homeowner associations have been 
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enacted by the State of Texas and he will be holding a 
seminar in January to explain the changes.

Motions made, seconded and carried:
>>To rescind the action of the Board raising the dues to 
$350.00 annually effective January 2, 2009;
>>To raise the dues to $300.00 annually effective 
January 2, 2009;
>>To approve an expenditure of $20.00 by Sybil Beller 
to purchase new playing cards for the upcoming WTAA 
bridge tournament;
>>To investigate cleaning services to compare costs 
and services;
>>To issue a direct plea to the membership in the form 
of rock mail regarding volunteers for the Heart Rangers.

ACTIVITY AND COMMITTEE REPORTS

****WTAA:  Chairperson, Myrna Craft, is currently 
accepting nominations for the 2009 Hidden Valley 
Ranch King and Queen and requests that all 
nominations be received prior to the December general 
membership meeting.  Voting will be held at the 
January general membership meeting.  Also, Myrna is 
resigning as chair of the WTAA committee and is 
looking for a replacement.  Anyone interested in either 
of the above should contact her at 2315 Double Eagle 
or call her at 584-9216.

****Christmas Angel Projects: Volunteers will be 
collecting donations for food basket at the December 
meeting, so don’t forget to bring all your extra change 
(paper money will also be appreciated!) -- look for the 
ladies holding baskets and wearing Santa hats.

This year they will be delivering food baskets to 17 
families.  Anyone wishing to help pack the baskets 
and/or deliver them should contact Janet Hinds or Edith 
Baltzell.  Deliveries will be made on Tuesday, December 
15, and Wednesday, December 16.

There is a Christmas tree in the H.V.R. hall decorated 
with 78 colorful paper ornaments.  Each ornament has 
a child’s name and information about that child, all of 
which are from Flores Elementary School.  Please 
consider selecting one of the ornaments and purchase 
gifts, either by yourself or with a friend, as the items 
you purchase may be the only gifts these children will 
receive.  All gifts should be wrapped and the paper 
ornament attached.  And PLEASE, do not take an 
ornament unless you intend to participate.

****Billiard Hall News:  We have open pool every 
Monday, Wednesday and Friday from 1:00-3:00 p.m.  
This activity is for all men and women pool players 

regardless of their ability.  This activity was organized 
and is supervised by Gene Warunek.

Summer maintenance covering of the tables was 
completed by Mid-September.  The covers look great 
and have received high praise.

In-park tournaments will be held to establish park 
champions for 8-ball, 9-ball and 15-1.  Park champions 
of each game will be qualified for regional tournaments 
held in 2010.  Herb McGill has volunteered to be 
tournament director for the men’s in-house 
tournaments.  Dates for the tournaments will be posted 
at a later date.

H.V.R. has two 6-man teams that play in regional 
leagues.  Tuesday’s captain is Bob Ward and 
Wednesday’s captain is Roy Sexton.  Results will be 
posted each week in the billiard hall.

Currently we have a cabinet that provides 12 lockable 
spaces for pool cues.  One unit is still available.  If up to 
12 more people request a lockable space, a second 
cabinet could be built at no labor cost by Gary Kienast 
who, by the way, built the current cabinet.  Thanks for a 
good job, Gary!

Stop by to see the improvements made to the billiard 
hall.  Any questions should be directed to Jack Moore, 
mens billiard chairman, at 989/339-0558.

****The annual Christmas Golf Cart Parade is 
scheduled for Thursday, December 17, at 7:00 p.m.  
Following the parade refreshments will be served in the 
Clubhouse and prizes awarded.  For further information, 
contact Jan McClish at 585-2726.

****The Missouri monthly meeting will be held on 
Thursday, December 10, at 12:00 p.m. at the Riverside 
Club.   Questions should be directed to Beverly Worl at 
581-3566 or Myrna Craft at 584-9216. 

* * * * * * * *

FUTURE ENTERTAINMENT

January 4 ..........Link Family
January 18 ..........Gordie and Debbie

January 25 .......... Keith Allynn and Diane Lynn
February 1 .......... Star Family

February 8 .......... Redhead Express
February 15 .......... Bill Brooks
February 22 .......... Deb Horn

March 2 .......... Sherwin Linton

* * * * * * * *
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LETTERS TO THE EDITOR

If Christ said “I am going to confer with Peter and 
Paul”, would you boo that statement?   If President 
Obama said “I am going to confer with two great 
military minds before I send more troops to 
Afghanistan”, would you boo that statement?  If the 
Mayor of Mission said “I am going to confer with two 
water experiments before I made my decision”, would 
you boo that statement?

Why then did you boo this statement, “I am going to 
confer with two colleagues?”

Vera Ludwigsen, Lot 513

Being a heart ranger volunteer is far different that any 
other volunteer and because of that it deserves 
special treatment.  When I volunteer for serving 
breakfast, do I need go to hours of special training?  
When I offer to sell ice cream at bingo, do I need to 
be concerned about getting a midnight call for some 
emergency?  All volunteer activities are important, but 
the one that can save my life 24/7 deserves special 
treatment -- paying for training is a small price for 
these volunteers.

Volunteering is an important job -- a few times I have 
had people comment “I didn’t come here to work”.  
Well, who did?  For a park like ours to function, we 
need many volunteers.

Vera Ludwigsen, Lot 513

Anyone wishing to submit articles for publication in the 
next issue of Hidden Highlights should contact me  by 
December 26, 2009, at 956/584-9115 or email me at 
highlights7600@att.net.  Please limit your letters to the 
editor at approximately 100 words or less.  Thanks!

            Sandi Kienast, Editor

Best Wishes
for a

Very Merry Christmas
and a

Blessed New Year!!

H.V.R. Board of Directors

‘Twas the Night Before Jesus Came

‘Twas the night before Jesus came and all thorugh 
the house, not a creature was praying, not one in 

the house.  Their Bibles were lain on the shelf 
with-out care, in hopes that Jesus would not come 

there.

The children were dressing to crawl into bed, not 
once ever kneeling or bowing a head.  And Mom in 
her rocker with baby on her lap was watching the 

Late Show while I took a nap.

When out of the east there arose such a clatter, I 
sprang to my feet to see what was the matter.  

Away to the window I flew like a flash, tore open 
the shutters and threw up the sash!

When what to my wondering eyes should appear 
but angels proclaiming that Jesus was here.  With 

a light like the sun sending forth a bright ray I 
knew in a moment this must be The Day!

The light of his face made me cover my head; It 
was Jesus? returning just like He had said.  And 

though I possessed worldly wisdom and wealth, I 
cried when I saw Him in spite of myself.

In the Book of Life which He held in His hand was 
written the name of every saved man.  He spoke 

not a word as He searched for my name, when He 
said “It’s not here” my head hung in shame.

The people whose names had been written with 
love he gathered to take His Father above.  With 
those who were ready He rose without a sound 

while all the rest were left standing around.

I fell to my knees, but it was too late; I had waited 
too long and thus sealed my fate.  I stood and 
cried as they rose out of sight; Oh, if only I had 

been ready tonight.

In the words of this poem the meaning is clear; 
The coming of Jesus is drawing near.  There’s only 

one life and when comes the last call, we’ll find 
that the Bible was true after all!

(Progress Times, December 11, 1998)
(Submitted by Marge Ford)



HIDDEN VALLEY RANCH ACTIVITY CHAIRPERSONS/INFORMATION

ACTIVITY CHAIRPERSON
TELEPHONE 

NUMBER DAY AND TIMES        (A=Annex)
Bible Study                    A 612/910-8880 Thursday, 10:00a
Bicycle Club Bill White 219/309-0724 Tuesday, 8:00a
Billiards:  Mixed
Billards:  Womens
Billiards:  Mens

Gene Warenuk
Wanda McGill
Jack Moore

610/780-8731
584-2537
989/339-0558

Monday/Wednesday/Friday, 1:00p
Tuesday 6:30p; Thursday 9:00a
Monday and Friday 6:30p

Bingo Mary Gaspar 424-0803 Wednesday, 7:00p
Bowling Lucy Cagler 583-3978 Thursday, 9:00a (Valley Bowl)
Bridge                             A Lou Gaspar 424-0803 Tuesday and Friday, 1:00p
Bunco Barb Joslin 585-6341 Second Wednesday only, 12:30p
BYOG Tuesday, 6:00p and 7:00p
Chapel Kermit Larson 612/910-8880 Sunday: Coffee 8:30a; Chapel 9:00a
Choir Darlene Roberts 583-2852 Wednesday, 3:30p
Clogging Elaine Sahlstrand 519-6360 Thursday, 8:00a and 8:30a
Computer Club              A Ray Fink 402/733-8972 Saturday, 10:00a
Craft Shows Linda Kling 583-7787 Second Saturday, 8:00a
Craft Show Lunch Paula Witzel 585-8449 Second Saturday, 11:00a
Crafters Social Club Judy Hamilton 584-3666 Tuesday, 12:30p
Creative Sewing Karen Eck 973/229-4596 Wednesday, 9:00a
Cribbage Judy Lungo Monday/Wednesday/Friday, 12:30p
Dances Bill Rosicky 402/340-0008 Saturday, 7:00p
Dominoes (couples) Judy Hamilton 584-3666 Saturday, 6:30p
Dress for Success Edith Baltzell 519-3965 N/A
Eleven Renie Halverson 583-3968 Sun/Mon/Tues/Wed/Thurs/Fri, 6:00p
Entertainment Jack/Portia Fish 319/230-8029 Monday, 7:00p
Euchre Joe Roberts 583-2852 Thursday, 6:30p
Exercise/Line Dancing Betty Herman 584-6655 Monday through Wednesday, 8:00a
Garbage Poker Renie Halverson 583-3968 Monday, Tuesday, Friday, 1:00p
Golf: Ladies
Golf:  Mens
Golf:  Mixed

Janet Craft
Joe Roberts
John Sahlstrand

583-5156
583-2852
510-6360

Monday, 8:30a
Tuesday, 11:00a
Friday, 10:30a

Jam Bill Scott 581-5352 Friday, 6:00p
Line Dancing Karen Weinberg 358-1374 Monday and Thursday, 9:30a
May I? Tuesday, 12:30p
Needle Weaving Donna Schmidt 279-2231 Sunday, 1:00p
Painting Tuesday, 9:00a
Pegs and Jokers Sunday, 6:30p
Pentague (Paton) Thursday, 2:30p
Peter Piper Pizza Stan Schnelle 581-8799 Third Thursday, 12:30p
Pinochle                        A R. “Lynn” Hatcher Thursday, 1:00p
Poker                             A Tuesday, Thursday, 5:30p
Presentations Leo Brayman 519-9805 Posted on Bulletin Board
Quilting Yvonne Morvig 519-7630 Tuesday, 1:00p
Red Hatters Deanna Benson 584-0219 Posted on Bulletin Board
Sevens                         Donna Schmidt 279-2231 Tuesday, 6:30p
Shanghai                      A 583-8531 Tuesday, 6:30p; Friday, 6:30p
Shuffleboard Don Swanson 584-1419 Monday, Thursday, Friday, 8:30a
Stained Glass Linda Williams 424-7574 Friday, 12:30p
State Meals:  Illinois
State Meals:  Indiana
State Meals:  Iowa

Karol Lippert
Janice Hughes
Barb Joslin

309/360-5720
519-4996
585-6341

Sign up Sheet Posted
Sign up Sheet Posted
Sign up Sheet Posted
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State Meals:  Minnesota
State Meals:  Missouri
State Meals:  Nebraska
State Meals:  Wisconsin

John Cash
Beverly Worl

Linda Kling

218/791-1937
581-3566

583-7787

First Thursday, 3:30p (Sign up)
Sign up Sheet Posted
Thursday, 7:30a (Sign up)
Third Wednesday, 8:30a

Travel and Tours Lew/Rita Fry 581-8653 Posted in Library
Up & Down the River     A Don Hayden

Judy Hamilton
583-1189
584-3666

Monday, 7:00p
Wednesday, 6:30p

Video Library Eileen Smith 519-6674 Monday and Friday, 10:00a
Water Aerobics Monday/Wednesday/Friday, 8:00a

Tuesday and Thursday, 9:00a
Water Volleyball Tuesday and Thursday, 1:00p
W.T.A.A. Myrna Craft 584-9216 Posted on Bulletin Board
Women Together Peggy Bechman

Sandy Hurst
580-2010
584-8610

N/A
N/A

Woodcarvers                  A Charlie McMechan 519-9807 Monday, 9:00a

HIDDEN VALLEY RANCH 2009-2010 “D-A-I-L-Y” ACTIVITY SCHEDULE

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY
8:30a Coffee
9:00a Church
3:30p Karaoke
6:00p Elevens*
6:30p Pegs and Jokers  

CHECK THE BULLETIN 
BOARDS DAILY TO SEE 
WHEN YOUR FAVORITE 
ACTIVITIES WILL START 
OR FOR ADDITIONAL 
“SPECIAL” ACTIVITIES
SCHEDULED.

8:00a Exercise/Dance
8:00a Water Aerobics
8:30a Ladies Golf
9:00a Coffee Talk
8:30a Shuffleboard
9:00a Water Aerobics
9:00a Woodcarvers*
9:30a Line Dancing
12:30p Cribbage
1:00p Garbage Poker
1:00p Mixed Pool
6:00p BYOG
6:00p Elevens*
6:30p Mens Pool
7:00p BYOG
7:00p Up/Down the River
7:00p Entertainment 
   

8:00a Exercise/Dance
8:00a Bicyle Club
9:00a Shuffleboard
9:00a Coffee Talk (1st

   and 3rd Tuesday)
9:00a Painting*
9:00a Water Aerobics
9:30a Line Dancing
12:30p Crafters Club
12:30p May I?
1:00p Quilting
1:00p GarbagePoke
1:00p Bridge*
1:00p Water Volleyball
1:00p Mixed Pool
5:30p Poker*
6:30p Shanghai
6:00p & 7:00p BYOG
6:00p Elevens*
6:30p Sevens*
6:30p Ladies Pool

8:00a Exercise/Dance
9:00a Coffee Talk
8:00a Water Aerobics
9:00a Shuffleboard
9:00a Mens Pool 
9:00p Creative Sewing 
11:30a Purple Hatters
12:30p Cribbage
12:30p Bunco (2nd Wed.)
1:00p Mixed Pool
3:30p Choir Practice
6:00p Elevens*
6:30p Up/Dwn the River*
7:00p Bingo  (Badges!)

PLEASE !!
WEAR BADGES

TO ALL
PARK ACTIVITIES!!

THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY
8:00a Clogging
8:30a Shuffleboard
9:00a Bowling
9:00a Ladies Pool
9:00a Water Aerobics
9:30a Line Dancing
12:30p Peter Piper Pizza
   (3rd Thursday)
1:00p Water Volleyball
1:00p Pinochle*
5:30p Poker*
6:30p Elevens*
6:30p Euchre

7:30a Breakfast
8:00a Water Aerobics
8:30a Shuffleboard
9:00a Board Meeting
   (2nd & 4th Friday)
10:30a Couple Golf
12:30p Stained Glass
1:00p Garbage Poker
1:00p Bridge*
1:00p Mixed Pool
6:00p Jam
6:00p Elevens*
6:30p Mens Pool
6:30p Shanghai*

8:00a Craft Show/Lunch
   (3rd Saturday)
9:00a Park Membership
   Meeting (2nd Saturday)
10:00a Computer Club*
6:30p Dominoes
   (couples)
7:00p Dance

(*Indicates activity is
held in the annex.)

MONDAY:
   Trash Pick Up
   Propane Delivery
WEDENSDAY:
   Propane Delivery
FRIDAY:
   Propane Delivery

OFFICE HOURS:
Monday through Friday
9:00-11:00 a.m. 
1:00-3:00 p.m.



HIDDEN VALLEY RANCH “SPECIAL” ACTIVITIES
DECEMBER 2009

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY
1
9:00a Coffee Talk
4:00p Potluck

2
7:00p Bingo

3 4
7:30p Breakfast
  (Tickets on Sale 
   @ Office $3)
6:00p Jam

5
7:00p Dance
   “Sweetwater”

6 7 8
9:00a Coffee Talk

9
7:00p Bingo

10 11
7:30 Breakfast
   (Tickets on Sale
   @ Office)
9:00a Board
   Meeting

12
9:00a Park
   Meeting

13 14
7:00p 
Entertainment
   “Javi and Nori”

15
9:00a Coffee Talk
4:00p Wine and
   Cheese Social

16
9:00a Flores Child-
   ren’s Program
11:30 Purple Hat
7:00p Bingo

17
12:30p Peter Piper
  Pizza
7:00p Golf Cart
  Christmas Parade

18 19
8:00a Craft Show
    and Lunch

20 21
7:00p 
Entertainment
  “Sweet Nothings”

22
9:00a Coffee Talk

23
7:00p Bingo

24
6:30p Candlelight
  Christmas Service
8:30p Christmas
   Table Set Up

25
1:00p Christmas
   Dinner

26

27 28 29 30
7:00p Bingo

31
7:00p New Year’s
   Eve Party

SEASON’S
GREETINGS

HAPPY NEW YEAR !!


